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staff to provide the required cleans of the unit where the Covid-19 outbreak has occurred.  We have exhausted our 
internal supply of cleaning staff at  due to infection and required self-isolation measures, and are 
down to minimum cleaning staff who are cleaning the unit with the Covid-19 outbreak, however they need days 
off.  Our limited supply of remaining HCAs and Nurses are attempting to support cleaning in the affected unit as 
well.  We have contacted a number of agencies, including the agency recommended by the HSE, and after advising 
the outbreak status as obligated, we found one agency which would supply 1 staff member.  We confirm that we 
may soon be in breach of HSE Guidance Note on Environment Cleaning and Disinfecting. In addition we have  50% of 
staff off sick and this is increasing by the hour. We are now under severe pressure to staff that unit from a nursing 
and carer perspective. 
 
We expressly confirm we will soon be in breach of the minimum cleaning requirements from the HSE Guidance 
Note, and will require the express written instruction from the HSE to continue to house residents in the unit with 
this level of cleaning support staff.  
 
3. Swabs 
 
We confirm that we have now been instructed that the HSE will no longer provide swabs for testing of residents or 
staff for Covid-19 at  and that any tests now need to be ordered by a community GP via the national 
online test ordering system.  We confirm that in our experience this is inadequate for an outbreak at a facility such 
as   
 
However we will confirm acknowledgement of this instruction and will continue to provide best practice care taking 
into account the resources available. 
 
 
Can you please response on matters (1) and (2) above at your utmost urgency. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 




